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Garth Graham MD, MPH

Deputy Assistant Secretary for Minority Health

Office of Minority Health

1101 Wootton Parkway, Suite 600

Rockville, MD 20852

July 20, 2009
Dear Dr. Graham,

The National Latino/Hispanic AIDS Action Network (NLAAN) would like to take this opportunity to recognize and thank you, the Office of Minority Health and the Office of Minority Health Resource Center (OMHRC) for your ongoing support. NLAAN, a consortium of more than 300 organizations from across the United States, Puerto Rico and the Virgin Islands, is working closely with Federal partners to address the impact of HIV/AIDS within the Latino community, and while we may be a relatively new player in the world of HIV policy and decision making, our network efforts are being felt at the national level and across the country. This is no small part thanks to the support of your agency, its staff and the staff of OMHRC. 

In its two years of existence, NLAAN has been able to develop an infrastructure for its leadership that provides oversight, direction and a vision for a healthier Latino community. As you might remember, we organized a well received national Summit in January 2008 that included representation from 27 states and territories as well as Federal elected officials. We would like to again thank you for your participation and important address at this event. 
Some of our key activities and accomplishments since the Summit include:

· Developing and disseminating a National Latino AIDS Action Agenda and the Latino/Hispanic HIV/AIDS Federal Policy Recommendations. 
· Advocating for Latino specific HIV prevention behavioral interventions and better reporting of HIV infection rates from the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention. 

· Representing Latino communities on the Federal AIDS Policy Partnership. 

· Engaging our constituency in support of syringe exchange, lifting the HIV Ban and maintaining vigilance of Puerto Rico’s HIV/AIDS crisis. 

· Communicating with the White House Office of AIDS Policy to include HIV/AIDS disparities in the discussions of national healthcare reform, and collaborating towards the development of a comprehensive National AIDS Strategy that responds to the needs of the Latino community.
None of our achievements would have been as fully realized without the support of Carlos Soles, Capacity Building Specialist of the Office of Minority Health Resource Center.  From day one, Carlos Soles has generously shared his insight and awareness of national issues impacting the health and well being of Latinos and his role as a nationally recognized Latino advocate and leader has lent authority to our organizing efforts and proven invaluable. Any network with as diverse a group of leaders as ours, charged with addressing politically sensitive issues can and will encounter challenging times, but ours have been few and far between thanks in no small part to Carlos, his strength of character, gentle demeanor and his unfaltering support of our efforts. As a representative of your agency, he provides the federal government with a public persona that is visibly committed to the health and well being of its people. That he does so with such joy and unswerving devotion is commendable and greatly appreciated. 

The public health crisis produced by HIV/AIDS demands leadership and a commitment of resources, and NLAAN looks forward to your continued support as we work diligently to ensure that Latinos have improved access to HIV testing and access to care. We hope to be able to continue collaborating closely with Carlos Soles and your office in advancing our common efforts to reduce health disparities in Latino communities. 

 

The Office of Minority Health has been a stanch supporter of the Latino community and we want to publicly acknowledge your leadership and praise your efforts. Thank you. 
Sincerely,

NLAAN Coordinating Committee Members,

	James Albino
Director of Advocacy

Hispanic Federation

1522 K Street, N.W., Suite 1130
Washington, DC 20005
	Dr. Patricia Canessa

Executive Director 
Salud Latina 

53 W Jackson Blvd # 1257
Chicago, IL 60604-3635
	Dennis deLeon
President 

Latino Commission on AIDS 

24 West 25th - 9th Floor

New York, NY 10010


	Oscar de la O

President
BIENESTAR

5326 E Beverly Blvd
Los Angeles, CA 90022-2104 
	Yolanda Escobar

Executive Director Mujeres Unidas Contra el SIDA 

307 E. Evergreen St.
San Antonio, Texas  78212 


	Dora Gutierrez

Family Support Specialist

Latin American Health Institute 

95 Berkeley Street 
Boston MA 02116 

	Sergio Farfan 

Co-Chair

Louisiana Latino Health Coalition for HIV/AIDS Awareness

2601 Tulane Ave., Suite 500

New Orleans, LA 70119

	Catalina Sol

HIV Director 

La Clinica del Pueblo 

2831 15th Street
NW Washington, DC 20009-4607

	Evelyn Ullah

Director of the Office of HIV/AIDS 

Miami-Dade County Health Dept. 
8600 NW 17th Street Suite 200
Miami, FL 33126
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